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OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
New York, N.Y. 10007

February 15, 2005

Hon. Victor Robles

City Clerk and Clerk of the Council
Municipal Building

New York, NY 10007

Dear Mr. Robles:

Pursuant to section 37 of the New York City Charter, I hereby disapprove
Introductory Number 522-A, which would amend the Administrative Code by adding
information disclosure requirements for local and state regulated child day care facilities.

The City has an obligation to protect the safety and well-being of its children,
including the regulation of day care services permitted by the City of New York. There is little
the City values more than the fulfillment of this obligation. This City and my administration are
fully committed to ensuring the safety of our children. The City Council’s efforts to regulate
state licensed day care facilities is, however, preempted by Article 6 of the New York State
Social Services Law, which establishes a comprehensive system for the licensing and regulation
of child day care facilities in this State.

Int. 522-A seeks to place a number of requirements on state licensed day care
facilities including mandating the posting of information at day care centers and mandating
detailed parental notification. State Law already details information posting requirements for
state-regulated facilities, parent notification requirements for state-regulated providers in
Violation of the law, and specifically prohibits localities from attempting to restrict state-
regulated day care operation through the enactment of local laws in the areas of sanitation,
health, fire safety, or building construction that would impose special burdens upon such day
care providers. Furthermore, the Social Services Law specifically authorizes the New York State
Office of Children and Family Services, not the City or the City Council, to adopt regulations
establishing civil penalties that may be imposed against state-regulated child day care providers.
Enactment of this bill would be in contravention of state law.





[image: image2.png]The City should do everything in its power to ensure that parents have the
information they need to make informed decisions when choosing day care providers for their
children. That is why on February 1, 2005, I signed three bills placing stringent requirements
related to notification on all City licensed day care centers. The city and the City Council simply
do not have the authority to extend those requirements to state facilities. Int. No. 522-A is
hereby disapproved.

Sincerely yours,

Michael R. Bloomberg

cc: Hon. A. Gifford Miller




